
 

 

 

School Activities Update 
 

Kitchen Garden Classes - Term 4 

Monday - K/1W, KSC,  KS 

Tuesday– 1/2B 
 

Sport Days - Fridays 

K-2 (9.55 - 10.55) 

3-4 (12.25 - 1.25) 

5-6 (1.55 - 2.55) 
 

   PE Days (sports uniform) 

Wednesday - KS, KSC, K/1W, 1/2B, 1/2D, 1/2D, 2/3S, 5/6T 

Tuesday - 3/4J, 3/4ZR 

Monday - 4/5P, 5/6M, 5/6CT 
 

 Library Days 

Monday: 1/2H, K/1W, KSC, 4/5P 

Tuesday: KS, 5/6T, 5/6M, 3/4J 

   Wednesday: 1/2B, 1/2D  

 Thursday: 2/3S, 5/6T, 3/4ZR 
      

 Music 

Monday: KS, 3/4J, 1/2D, 3/4ZR 

Tuesday: K/1W, 5/6T, 4/5P 

Wednesday: 1/2B, KSC, 5/6T, 5/6M 

Friday: 1/2H, 2/3S 

Learn to Live Term 4, Week 2 (26th October, 2018) 

Important Dates:                                                 

Please mark these dates on your  calendar 

Grose Road, Faulconbridge NSW 2776 

 PO Box 249, Springwood 2777     Phone: 4751 2208     Fax: 4751 3933 

Website: http://www.faulconbri-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ 

Email: http://faulconbri-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Access student portal: http://portal.det.nsw.edu.au 

 Principal: Mrs C Frith 

Assistant Principal Stage 1: Mrs N Bridges, Mrs K Carter (Relieving) 

Assistant Principal Stage 2: Mrs K Jansons 

Assistant Principal Stage 3: Mr P Earl 

Notes Home   
 

 Summer Games - Selected Students 

 Interrelate (Sexuality & Relationship Education) (3-6) 

 ALERT: Impetigo (School Sores) 

 K-6 Norman Lindsay Excursion - The Magic Pudding 

 P&C Twilight Markets  - Raffle Tickets  

            - Parent Helpers Required 

 

Assembly Dates 

 

Fridays commencing 11.30am 
  

  TERM 4 
  

 October 26 K-2 Assembly  
 November 2 No Assembly 
 November 9 3-6 Assembly 
 November 16 K-6 Assembly 
 November 23 K-2 Assembly 
 November 30 3-6 Assembly 
 December 7 K-6 Assembly 

Term 4 - OCTOBER 2018  

Fri 26 Summer Games (Cricket & Tee Ball) 

Tue 30 Living Books Performance - Stg.3 

Wed 31 Group A Kindy Transition 

 NOVEMBER 2018  

Thu 1 Local Author Reading - Main Hall 

Fri 2 Tuning into Kids Workshop 
Twilight Markets 

Tue 6 HAT Day Fundraiser 

Wed 7 Group B Kindy Transition 

Fri 9 Kindy Graduation Photo’s 
Sports Photo’s 
Year 6 & Staff Muck Up Photo’s 
Tuning into Kids Workshop 

Wed 14 Group A Kindy Transition and  
Kindy Parent Evening Session 

Fri 16 Tuning into Kids Workshop 
Slave Day - Year 6 Fundraiser 

Mon 19 Interrelate - Stage 2 and 3 

Wed 21 Group B Kindy Transition 

Fri 23 Tuning into Kids Workshop 

Tue 27 Norman Lindsay - The Magic Pudding 

5/6CT, 5/6M, 5/6T, 4/5P * 

Wed 28 Norman Lindsay  - The Magic Pudding 
2/3S, 3/4J, 1/2B, 1/2D, 3/4ZR * 

Fri 30 Norman Lindsay  - The Magic Pudding 
1/2H, KS, KSC, K/1W * 
Tuning into Kids Workshop 

DECEMBER 2018  

Tue 4 Yr 6 Orientation Day 
Kindy Transition - A&B Full Day 
Yr 6 Farewell - S’Wood Golf Club 

Fri 7 Tuning into Kids Workshop 

Wed 12 Celebration Student Achievement 

Mon 17 ES1/S1 End of Year Movie Outing 

Wed 19 Yr6 Guard of Honour  
Last day of school for students 

* Students in 4/5P, 3/4ZR & K/1W who catch an early   

bus will need to make alternative arrangements on 

their allocated excursion day 

http://www.faulconbri-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
http://faulconbri-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://portal.det.nsw.edu.au


 

 

 

 

Principal’s Report 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

 

Twilight Markets 

Our annual P&C Twilight Markets are on again next Friday night, 2nd November from 6-9pm. Make sure you come along and 
experience this great community event. I am looking forward to seeing all the amazing stalls and tasting all the delicious foods 
that will be on offer. There will be plenty to see and do, including an outdoor cinema. 

A big thank you to our Twilight Markets sub-committee and the P&C for organising this great event for our school community. 

 

Ethics in 2019 

Ethics has been offered at Faulconbridge PS as an alternative program to Scripture each week. This year has proved 
problematic for our Ethics groups with not enough teachers being available to meet the demand for classes. In 2019 we 
cannot guarantee that Ethics classes will run due to a lack of teachers. In speaking with the Ethics Coordinators, we have 
decided to place a hold on Ethics classes being offered in Semester 1 2019, to allow volunteers to complete training before 
teaching the classes. We would love to be able to offer the full program at school but are unable to do so at this time. 
Students who have already elected to do Ethics will receive a note home next week explaining this further and informing 
parents of options at the beginning of the 2019 school year. 

If you would like to find out more about the Ethics program and how to get involved as a volunteer, please come along to our 
next Community Consultation meeting this term. 

 

Planned Parent Maths workshop with Springwood High School 

Following on from the success of our recent parent Maths workshop, we are planning a Maths workshop with Springwood 
High School for Parents of students from Years 5-8. As students get older the mathematics they are required to know and 
understand becomes more complex. This will be an opportunity to parents to learn about the maths that students do at the 
end of primary school and the beginning of high school and will cover topics such as algebra and integers . The proposed date 
for this workshop is Thursday December 6th at 6:30pm in the High School library. We will provide more details closer to the 
event. 

 

Interrelate 

Interrelate is a special program that we offer every second year to students and parents in Stage 2 & 3. It is a sex education 
program that explains where babies come from (Stage 2) and puberty (Stage 3). This program is presented by a specialist 
educator, and the program is designed to be attended by the parent and child together. It opens up opportunities for parents 
to have, what can be, those tricky conversations as children get older. 

 

Notes have already been sent home to all stage 2 and stage 3 families. Please return notes and money as soon as possible to 
secure your place in this program 

 

Drought Relief at Quambone PS 

During the school holidays I met with the Principal from Quambone PS to give her the monies donated on our Dress as a 
Farmer Day in Term 3. Each of the 8 families in the school received a prepaid Mastercard so they could determine to spend it 
on what they needed the most – animal feed, fuel, hay or water. I received a phone call last week from one of the parents at 
Quambone thanking our school for their support. Today I also received a letter from another parent expressing her gratitude 
for the gift as the drought is so severe that their farm is unlikely to generate an income for the next two years. 

The children from the school had also written letters to our students. This week our students have been writing back and we 
will send the letters early next week. It great to see an ongoing connection with this small school in Western NSW. 



 

 

 

 

Principal’s Report Continued… 
 

Movie Star in our midst 

One of our Year 5 students, Jasmine Vogel, made her movie debut last weekend in the movie ‘Book 
Week’. The movie was written, directed and produced by Heath Davis who grew up in the 
mountains and started out as an English teacher. He made Book Week on a shoestring budget. 
Although it is not a kids movie, it has been an exciting experience for Jasmine. For parents it will be 
screened at Hoyts Penrith and Glenbrook in the next few weeks. Congratulations Jasmine! 

 
Here’s a link to an article about Heath in the Herald recently https://www.smh.com.au/entertainment/movies/
lessons-in-life-how-a-casual-teacher-finally-became-a-filmmaker-20181010-p508rd.html  

     

Extra-Curricular Programs 

Our school offers many musical opportunities to students. The Drumming and Band Programs are made available to students 
from Year 3 onwards.  Instruments on offer include trumpet, trombone, euphonium, flute, clarinet, saxophone, percussion, 
keyboard and bass guitar.  Students have a 30-minute group lesson during class time and a band rehearsal once a week before 
school. There is a cost associated with these programs which may include band fees, tuition and hire of instruments if required. 

Our K-2 students have a one-hour music lesson each week as part of our RFF program but also have access to private violin 
lessons, our string ensemble and the Infants Choir.  The Infants Choir is fantastic - the kids sing, move to music and learn how 
to add keyboard, xylophone and percussion to their pieces. 

 

Attendance Term 4 

Attendance at school has been demonstrated to be a significant factor in students learning outcomes and wellbeing. 
Establishing and maintaining regular routines also assist students to develop their independence as they get older. All students 
in Kindergarten to Year 11 are required to attend school until Wednesday 19 December, the last day of teaching for 2018. Prior 
to this date, students in all year groups are engaged in meaningful work based on the curriculum and syllabus requirements. 
We expect to see every student at school every day. If there is an absence please send a note with your child on the day they 
return to school, or email the school. 

If parents are seeking permission for their child to be absent from school for a period of more than 10 days an Extended Leave 
application should be completed. 

 

Award Morning Tea 

Congratulations to our Cub Award winners: 

 

 
Mrs Carol Frith 
Principal 

Term 4 Mahailia B - 5/6T Lale Y -  4/5P Lean M -  2/3S 

Week 1 Elvis A - KS Jack R - 3/4J Maverick A  - 1/2D 

Term 4 Ava W - K/1W  Kaiya P - 3/4J Claire H - 3/4ZR 

Week 2 Seamus O - 2/3S Jackson S - 2/3S Abbey W - 2/3S 

With Nicholas Hope who played 

her  Grandad in the film… 

Here is Jasmine with Heath… 

https://www.smh.com.au/entertainment/movies/lessons-in-life-how-a-casual-teacher-finally-became-a-filmmaker-20181010-p508rd.html
https://www.smh.com.au/entertainment/movies/lessons-in-life-how-a-casual-teacher-finally-became-a-filmmaker-20181010-p508rd.html


 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We want your  

feedback!  
 

Parent and community ‘Tell Them from Me’ 

survey closes today. Please click on the link  

below to submit your feedback.  

 

https://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/q25tb 

 
 

Dear Families/Carers, 

 
You’re invited to out next Community Communication Meeting on Monday the 26th November for a 7pm start.  

 
The agenda for the evening is as follows: 

 Discussion about the congestion relating to the lack of parking 
around the school 

 Consultation around a streamlined communication plan for 
2019 

 Ethics volunteer training  

Your attendance and input into important matters of our school is 
welcomed and appreciated. We value strong working relationships 
between staff and our community, as we work together to            
continually improve the educational outcomes of our students.  

 
Please come along, have your say and enjoy a cuppa too!  

https://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/q25tb


 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

KSC Oscar B Being a learner - Attempting all tasks with a positive attitude 

KSC Ned S Being respectful - Always speaking politely and using good manners 

KSC Marshall P Being safe - Making a consistent effort to keep hands and feet to himself 

KSC Kieran O Being a learner - Working towards completing tasks on time 

KS Logan S Being a focused learner 

KS Cailin O Beginning to edit her own work 

KS Juliet M Organising her writing into sentences 

KS Enzo N Working hard to form his letters correctly 

K/1W Rama B Being a learner - Improved confidence in Literacy 

K/1W Sophia O Being a learner - Challenging herself in Literacy activities 

K/1W Banjo  H Being a learner - Excellent reasoning skills in Mathematics 

K/1W Rubi W Being a learner - Continued growth in all Key Learning Areas 

1/2B David S Great effort and improvements in all writing tasks 

1/2B Keira G Consistent effort and improvements in reading 

1/2B Abbey T Writing interesting sentences and increasing the amount of writing  

completed 

1/2B Noah C Consistent effort and improvements in reading 

1/2D Matilda M Her great work during narrative writing 

1/2D Cooper M His continuous efforts in all classroom activities.  Well done! 

1/2D Bella H Her incredible effort during Mathematics and Reading groups 

1/2D Alexander M His amazing improvement in the classroom.  Well done! 

1/2H Aisha H Being a friendly role-model for others! 

1/2H Archie B Working hard and being a learner in all areas! 

1/2H Matias B Working hard to improve his reading at home and school 

1/2H Elka L Insightful contributions to class discussions! 

2/3S Seamus O Consistently working hard in Reading groups 

2/3S Aryelle T Always being a hard-working learner 

WEEK 2 

TERM 4 

K-2 Assembly 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Local author to read ‘Leonard the Lyrebird’ 

We're very excited to have Blue Mountains children's book author, Jodie McLeod, visit Faulconbridge Public on 
Thursday 1st November, to read and talk about her new book Leonard the Lyrebird! Illustrated by Katoomba artist 
Eloise Short, the book is set in the Blue Mountains and  features the landscape and animals that we all know so 
well. It's a story about friendship, bravery and being yourself, and we're thrilled to have Jodie share it with us!  

Books will be available for purchase and signing on the day of the event. This will occur at the end of the 
day, when    parents pick up their children.  Hardcover books are $25, soft cover books are $17. Cash and cards 
accepted. (If you do not pick your child up, but would still like them to purchase a 
book, correct money can be placed in an envelope, labelled with your child's full 
name and class. These envelopes must be brought to Mrs Cappy in the library, 
between 8:30 and 9am). 

Here’s a little preview of the story: 

 
 
 
 

"Leonard is friends with everyone, and boy can he sing! But will his singing      

talents impress the one friend he really wants?  Join this charismatic Blue     

Mountains bird in his search for the song that will change his life…" 

 

 

 

And here's what award-winning local children's 

book author Tohby Riddle had to say about the 

book: 

"Featuring the enchanting landscapes of the Blue Mountains, and one of its most 

magical residents, the artful story of Leonard the Lyrebird is like a  precious slice of 

the Blue Mountains itself.   

 

"To find out more and read reviews, visit www.jodiemcleod.com/books 

Colour Run Fundraiser  

The prizes for the colour run have been finalised this week and 

the P&C will notify you when we have an arrival date as well as 

the final amount of funds raised on the day.  

Thank you all again for your continued support of our amazing 

school. 

http://www.jodiemcleod.com/books


 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Twilight Markets are getting bigger and bigger every year and are becoming more 

and more popular within our community. 

We have over 75 stall holders attending again, so we are sending out a call for            

volunteers to help make this night a great success! 

 

It would be great if you could spare just a small portion of your evening in between 

shopping, sampling from the great food stalls or enjoying the live entertainment, to 

help us out. 

 

We need volunteers to assist with the following:- 

 Assisting stall holders with general set up 

 Collecting gold coin donations at the front and back gates 

 Manning our school stall 

 

Please return the slip on the note that was sent home with the students or email  

fundraising@fpspandc.org.au by Wednesday, 31st October 2018.   

All help is greatly appreciated!  Be part of 

the fun and success of our brilliant      

markets! 

mailto:fundraising@fpspandc.org.au


 

 

 

 

In your children's school bags you might have found some raffle tickets for the        

Twilight Markets! 

We have sent home a book of 20 tickets to every student to sell for $2 each or 3 for $5, with every single dollar 

heading back to the school. 

 

We have an awesome list of prizes that will be drawn throughout the night, all generously donated by business-

es who were thrilled to be able to support our school. Take a look at the prizes up for grabs - over $2,500.00 

worth! 

 

Extra books of tickets are available from the Blackboard Café on Wednesday or Friday mornings. All tickets (sold 

or unsold) are due back at the school on Thursday, 1st November - and every student who returns their 

tickets will be put in the draw to win a prize of their own.

 

 

RAFFLE PRIZE LIST 

OVER $2,500.00 WORTH OF PRIZES! 

 Signed AFL ball by the GWS Giants and a signed hat by the GWS Giants Ladies team 

 $100.00 voucher for Ubika Day Spa at the Fairmont Resort 

 Couples wills from Thomas Adams Solicitors & Conveyancers valued at $440.00 

 Outdoor Family photography session with 5 high resolution prints on a USB from DGM Photography valued at $300.00  

 2 x adult passes to Taronga Zoo  

 Norman Lindsay Book and Poster from Norman Lindsay Gallery 

 2 x $25.00 vouchers from The Lolly Bug 

 $50.00 voucher from Blue Mountains Ugg Boots 

 Sydney Harbour Sightseeing Cruise voucher from Captain Cook Cruises 

 $75.00 voucher from Jenolan Caves 

 A guided whitewater rafting session from Penrith Whitewater Stadium 

 A family pass from Blue Mountains Explorer Bus 

 Unlimited family discover pass valued at $109.00 from Scenic World 

 2 x $25.00 vouchers from Finn & Co Café in Springwood 

 $75.00 voucher from Leura Garage Café 

 1 x free 1 hour pass and 2 x free ninja class vouchers from Flipout 

 Family Swim Pass from Springwood Aquatic & Fitness Centre 

 $25.00 gift voucher from New Age Markets – The Hippy Shop 

 Free blow dry at Jo’s Colour Creations 

 $50.00 voucher from Lindsays Café 

 $25.00 voucher from The Turning Page Bookshop 

 $20.00 voucher from Colour Art Australia in Springwood 

 Shoulder Tote Bag valued at $29.00 from Arabesque 

 $50.00 voucher from Nauthes Jewellers in Springwood 

 Gift pack from Faulconbridge Pharmacy 

 1 x $50.00, 1 x $30.00 and 1 x $20.00 gift certificates from La Bello Pizzeria Faulconbridge 

 4 x Family Passes to the Sydney Olympic Park Aquatic Centre 

 $25.00 gift certificate from Ben Roberts Café Lawson 

 Clothing gift pack from Mac’s Daks Springwood 



 

 

 
  

 

On Sunday 28th October  in Sydney Town Hall, Faulconbridge Choir students will join with 800 primary, secondary 
and adult singers, an 80 piece orchestra and the huge Town Hall organ in a wonderful program of choral/
instrumental music, including Peter Allen songs from Boy from Oz, Danny Boy, You’ll Never Walk Alone and the 
great Carmina Burana. 

Miss T and her students have been working very hard over many weeks to learn the songs, and will be rehearsing 
this Saturday and Sunday for the concert on Sunday Night. 

Music Therapy is now considered an essential part of the recovery journey for sick children, especially those under-
going long-term treatment, and all funds raised from the concert will go to the Music Therapy Unit at Westmead 
Children’s Hospital. 

You can support our students by attending the concert or by making a donation. For bookings or donations, go 
to  csme.org.au/celebration 

Mal Hewitt, Musical Director. 

FAULCONBRIDGE STUDENTS SING OUT for MUSIC THERAPY 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

   Open Day    

Nov 3rd 2018  10am - Noon 

 

Children’s House Montessori is now taking          

enrolments for 2019. We have 2, 3 and 5 day      

options available. 

Children’s House offers ‘a home away from home’ 

nurturing warm environment for your child to 

thrive. We offer an extensive school readiness   

program, with a trained Early Childhood Teacher 

and Montessori trained educator.  All staff are 

trained. 

Children’s House is an approved centre so families 

can avail of CCSS and other government subsidies. 

Our fees will  are $68 per day for 2019. 

Please come and observe our unique environment 

by contacting 47515991 or 0408914373 

Website: childrenshousemontessorifaulconbridge.com  



 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

SPRINGWOOD WORLD OF TENNIS 
 

Andrew McLeod 

Accredited Club Professional NSW TCA 
Coach 

Previously coached in USA and Germany 

Qualified PDHPE Teacher 
 

GROUP & PRIVATE LESSONS 

ALL AGES - beginners to elite players 

SCHOOL HOLIDAY COACHING CLINICS 

PRO SHOP, RACQUET SALES & RESTRINGING 

Phone: 4751 5383 

Mobile: 0416 083 472 

Email: springwoodworldoftennis@hotmail.com 

SPRING ST, SPRINGWOOD 

PO BOX 139, SPRINGWOOD   NSW   2777 

SWOT 


